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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 16th   June 2014 at London Beach - 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn
Mike Stephens, Trevor Bingham, Sandra Sutters, Eileen Harrop, John Link, Liz Entwistle, 

Jamie Entwistle, Jo Vos,  Mike Dewdney Barbara Misselbrook, Monica Walton, Alan Ormiston, John Hoad, Gladys Barnes, Rebecca Steer, Harry Purewal
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal, Raymond Crawfurd,
Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
All  matters arising are covered in the agenda. The minutes were agreed and signed. 

Finances
Current balance at the bank is £7345.28  which includes £2000.00 the John Link Discretionary Grant from Ashford Borough Council.  Main item paid out this month is for the flowers at the point. Thanks Maureen and Brenda, they are looking good, but a little disappointed they are not red white

and blue as per minutes..  Bill for St Mikes Bites only just received.

St Mikes Bites   

This first edition has been well received.  The Village Hall Committee has suggested an A4 sized wall mounted perspex holder would display them better in the Hall foyer. Trevor to source one. Ken proposed purchasing, Mike S seconded and all voted yes. Harry suggested that another channel of distribution is to put them in with the Wealden Advertiser. 

Deadline for copy for next edition is end of September.  Information and ideas for this one to Trevor or Rosemary please a.s.a.p.  Suggestion made that business advertising could be used to cover costs, but decision made that this newsletter is about information on events happening.  Business listing has been proposed for website and details of this are progressing.

Plaque on Rec
The wording for the commemorative plaque to Mary Mason, who donated the recreation ground land to the people of St Michaels was agreed with Tenterden Town Council. It is to be fixed as an underplate to the Tenterden Town Council notice board at the entrance to the recreation ground.  Cost will be £291.25 plus delivery and VAT.  Decision was made to go ahead.
Road Signage  

It was thought that people driving in on the A28 should know that they enter St Michaels first and Tenterden afterwards and that the sign is misleading.  Both KCC and ABC are happy for the sign to be changed, but TTC are not.  Mike S said that he will in the first instance approach TTC, but that individual letters might make more impact.  Legally according to Highways legislation the sign on the boundaries of an area should state the name of that area.

Feedback from St Mildreds Restoration
The church has made plans available for all to see and feedback on the open space has been favourable. Architects will make sure that the history and fabric of the building are not compromised.

Feedback from Credit Union
Eileen, Mike S, Parveen and Rod Macdonald visited Murston to find out more about how their Credit Union worked.  It was not just a bank, but more about the wider pastoral and social care. Murston took only 3 months to set up, but locally the next step is another meeting and realistically set up is probably at least 6 months away.  They hope to set up small, but to make it work need a bigger catchment area than just Tenterden, probably the Deanery area which includes Romney Marsh.
WW1 Commemorations
Mike S has registered the Group on the National Website, but has no events to input as yet. This is the first year of a five year profile. 3rd August is the date set aside for a church service, which has to be an evening service as it’s proposed to be candlelit. Raymond is organising flags of some of the many nations which took part to be lining the path up to the church. Eileen is asking for information for this service, are there any relatives of people who took part who can provide memorabilia or remembrances from their relatives.  Poster asking for this type of information to be put up locally, 

and request to go to Kentish Express.  

Suggestions so far, for 5 year timeline to be in Village Hall, WW1 dance – date to be set, Show and tell for school.

Mike S, Eileen, Raymond, Trevor and Monica to form group sub committee to co-ordinate the St Michaels WW1 commemoration

Christmas Tree
A robust and frank discussion about the merits of a real Christmas tree as opposed to an artificial one ensued.  This item had been debated vigorously over the last two years, each time a real tree has been offered, twice by a member of the community and last month by Harry at the Crown.  At each open and public meeting a vote was taken and the artificial tree was decided upon for several reasons. One is, the sight line for traffic, when in the slip road in front of Stanley George, must not be compromised.  Once purchased it can be stored at the hall and is easily available every year so ensuring continuity. It does not deteriorate over the month it’s in the open. 

John Link has made money available for this project via his council discretionary fund, which has over the last two years been used for repairing and renewing the stage floor and storage cupboards at the Village Hall and for the excellent Son et Luminere at the Church

Harry who was invited to put his arguments forward to the meeting along with Alan Ormiston explained he wanted to get his clientele involved in this community project and his idea was that he would organise them to erect the natural tree and decorate. He felt  there was a division at Christmas time between Community Group members and many of his customers. The suggestion was made by Ken that as an alternative and as previously suggested  they could organise a 'grotto' for Father Christmas along with  presents for the children. This is something the Group had wanted to do last year, but hadn’t the manpower or skills available to make it happen. A grotto project would deliver the same sense of involvement as a tree and break down any perceived barriers there might be.

Harry confirmed that he’d already initiated the provision of a “Grotto” for this year. Ken  thanked him for his generousity 

A vote was taken on whether to go for the artificial tree or to take up Harry’s kind additional  offer of a real tree each year for as long as he is landlord of the Crown.

The vote was 12 for, 6 against with 3 abstentions

At the end of these discussions Mike Dewdney very generously offered the group a donation of

£2000.00 from his company

AOB
As the meeting had gone on  longer than usual the Chair decided to carry this item over to the next meeting. 
Next Meeting : Monday 21st July at London Beach. 7.30pm  ( Note this is 1 week later than currently advertised on the website due to unavailability of the secretariat  . As always this  is an open meeting and all are welcome.
